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  Honiton Town Council


Minutes of the meeting of the Planning Committee held at the Council Offices, New Street, Honiton on Tuesday the 21st of October 2008
Members present

	St Michael’s Ward
	St Paul’s Ward

	Cllr M J Teare (Chairman)
	Cllr Miss V Ash

	Cllr A B Boom
	Cllr R E Coombs

	Cllr Mrs S A Casson
	Cllr J P Corke

	Cllr M McGuire
	Cllr Mrs V A Howard

	Cllr Mrs J F McNally
	Cllr Mrs M D Morgan

	Cllr J B Taylor
	Cllr C T Tratt

	Cllr V C Whitlock
	


242.   
To accept apologies for absence.

Cllr Ash (Personal), Cllr Holloway (Annual Leave), Cllr Gaughan (Sick)

243.
To confirm the minutes of the Planning Committee held on 7th October 2008. 

The minutes of the above meeting had been circulated.  These were approved and signed as a true record.

244. 
To receive declarations of interest in items on the agenda.

Cllr Tratt – Tesco (Personal)

245. 
To discuss representation at the Tesco Appeal Hearing 11th – 14th November 2008

The Chairman advised that the EDDC papers were now available for Members and the public although the documents from Tesco were still awaited by the District. He proposed that a working party of himself, the Clerk and Cllrs Ash, Coombs and Tratt be formed to draw up the submission to be put forward by the Town Council on the first day of the Hearing. He further advised that this process was the same as should be followed by members of the public but that members of the public were also welcome to put forward their views to be taken into account by the Town Council in its submission. The Town Council’s submission would support East Devon’s case but would not repeat it – instead it would concentrate on local issues such as retail impact, proposed floor space, loss of employment land, traffic. Cllr Coombs had indicated that he would be prepared to speak on behalf of the Council at the Hearing.

246.
To discuss next steps regarding the Council’s document “Design Statement and Policies for Fascias and Hanging Signs”

The Clerk reported that she had now received back comments from East Devon District Council regarding the draft document. These had been generally supportive and the recommended changes were currently being put in place. East Devon District Council had advised that the business community need to be consulted before the document is finalised. Cllr Whitlock offered to take this to the Chamber of Commerce and it was agreed that coverage would also be put in the local press. 

Cllr McGuire queried the situation with enforcement. It was agreed to raise this with the Enforcement Officer who would be speaking to the Council prior to the next planning committee meeting.

247.
To note decision made through delegated powers following a site visit relating to 08/2518/FUL and to consider amended plans since received.

The Chairman advised that the decision forwarded to East Devon District Council following the site visit was as follows.

“We object to this application for the following reasons (based on the information received and a subsequent site visit)

1.
Over‑development of the site

2.
Not in keeping with the existing area (between two bungalows)

3.
Adverse effect on neighbouring properties

4.
Traffic concerns – this is a narrow road and the site is near a bend”

Members considered the amended plans but agreed to confirm their original comments.

Signed Chair
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248.
To note further advice from East Devon District Council regarding planning consultations

The Chairman advised that the Council had been contacted by East Devon District Council Head of Planning to ask that it indicates on the consultation sheet whether it supports or objects to planning proposals. The Clerk had highlighted to East Devon District Council that this is contrary to the current advice produced. The Chairman recommended that the Council continues to comment but also indicate whether it is supporting or objecting to proposals submitted.

249.
The following applications were considered, based on the information available:‑

	08/2483/OUT

We would recommend refusal of this application. We believe that it would set a precedent for building in an area outside the built up area of the town and within the Blackdown Hills AONB.


	Phil Cranch
	Perhams, Honiton EX14 4PN

Erection of Bungalow

	08/2617/FUL

We have no objections to this application but would ask that Highways look at this, specifically with regard to


a) Lack of pedestrian crossing facility across Exeter Road

b) Lack of pavement on the side of the road to which the application applies

We would further recommend that consideration is given to S.106 funding being sought to overcome these problems

	D&A Baker + H&S Dennis
	Honiton Manor Nursing Home, Exeter Road, Honiton EX14 1AL

Extension to form 8 no bedrooms, dayrooms and ancillary accommodation

	08/2620/FUL

We would recommend refusal. The Council’s concerns relate to the Oaklea estate on which there are no community facilities and which has only two accesses to Dowell Street and the remainder of Honiton, the road Oaklea and a parallel pedestrian route through trees to the south. Both of these routes are quite steep. All the dwellings in Town Farm Close, Gissage View and Oaklea west of the River Gissage were built because of an inspector’s decision in the early 1980s on land allocated as future public open space in the 1973 Honiton plan.

The Council has consistently proposed that provision should be made for a future public pedestrian link to Town Farm Lane and thence to the High Street. Such a link would considerably reduce journeys on foot from the Oaklea estate to the western part of Honiton and therefore reduce car journeys.

There has always been access to and from this land in both directions (to what is now Town Farm Close and to Town Farm Lane). A succession of Honiton and East Devon plans have stated the need for additional pedestrian routes to the High Street, and the Honiton Plan produced in October 2003 after lengthy 

Signed Chair

public consultation also states that the local people wish to see additional linking walking routes, particularly in view of the increasing number of older people in the town.

This link was referred to in this Council’s draft Open Space and Walkways Report 1998 and produced at the suggestion of EDDC and has been mentioned on several occasions in connection with the various planning applications concerning this site and consultations relating to local plans.

	Mrs Diane Nellist
	Land at Town Farm Close, Honiton EX14 1YA

Two detached dwellings – renewal of consent 05/2816/FUL
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	08/2581/ADV (NB HTC delegated power decision)

Approval given to all fascia signs with the exception of the sign on the side of the building (Amenity – original specification of building included a “Percent of Art” decoration for the north elevation and this will be compromised by the addition of the advertising sign). Refusal given to increasing the number of non‑illuminated posters to 4 (Amenity – cumulative effect of advertisements)
	Carpetright plc
	Unit 3 Heathpark Way, Honiton EX14 1BB

5 no fascia signs, new vinyls to existing totem sign


250.
Notification of planning decisions & copy letters

· 08/2390/FUL – S Smith – 39 Butts Close, Honiton EX14 2FS – Erection of rear conservatory – Approved.

· 08/1718/FUL – Mr & Mrs Broom – 23 Hazelwood Close, Honiton EX14 2XA – Erection of first floor extension – Approved.

· 08/2313/FUL – Mr C Harris – 6 Heron Road, Honiton EX14 2GL – Erection of rear conservatory – Approved.

· 08/1952/FUL – Mr R Mutter – Erection of stable block with concrete yard and stone access track – Approved.

· Copy correspondence from East Devon District Council Arbirocultural Officer regarding tree at 9 Butts Close – Noted.

· Copy press release from East Devon District Council concerning Adult Gaming Premises Licence in Honiton – Noted.

251.
The Chair closed the meeting at 7.35pm.

Signed Chair
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